

ROD R. BLAGOJEVICH, GOVERNOR • JOHN R. LUMPKIN, M.D., M.P.H., DIRECTOR 525-535 West Jefferson Street • Springfield, Illinois 62761-0001 • www.idph.state.il.us

101310301

February 7, 2003

Steven Lennon Kinnikinnick School 5410 Pine Lane Roscoe, IL 61073



Dear Mr. Lennon:

Enclosed are the carbon dioxide (CO<sub>2</sub>) sample results conducted at your school on January 31, 2003. As was discussed at the time of the inspection, these levels are slightly elevated. Again, it is our recommendation that the levels of CO<sub>2</sub> be reduced to around 1,000 parts per million. Additional information regarding ventilation can be found in the *Indoor Air Quality Tools For Schools* document you have at your school.

If we can be of further service, please contact our Rockford Regional Office at 4302 North Main Street, Rockford Illinois 61103, telephone 815/987-7511.

Sincerely,

Roger J. Ruden, P.E. Regional Engineer

SJ:si

cc - Central Office √

- Region 1

## Kinnikinnick School 1/31/03

Location	Carbon Dioxide Level (ppm)	Notes
outdoors	395	33°F
office	1,128	70.5 °F, 3 occupants
hallway, outside office	1,053	
room 6	1,115	~20 occupants
room 13	1,090	71.7 °F, 2 occupants
room 18	1,460	~23 occupants
room 27	1,280	~25 occupants
room 30	1,570	
room 31	1,503	68.2 °F
room 36	1,390	70.3 °F, ~22 occupants

ppm - parts per million